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. When to Take the "Winter Blues" Seriously...
. Car Seat Satety & Winter Coats

. Reflecting on the 2018 AHVN Conterence




This is a bittersweet director's note to write, but as I'm sure all of
you have heard by now, November was my last month working
as director of the Arkansas Home Visiting Network. I will be
remaining in the field of home visiting because you all know
that my heart will not be fulfilled unless it is serving children and
families in some capacity.

It has been an honor working beside each and every one of you.
The decision to move forward to work at the national level was a
difficult one to make, but I know it was the right one for me and
my family. I know I will be able to help even more families in this
new position. I'm not going anywhere! I will still be around to
help the AHVN when I am needed.

Pilllow-Price

I want to leave everyone with these words: Keep doing what
you're doing. Keep building stronger families and brighter futures
in our state! We are all part of a bigger and better story and
each of us is writing our own page. Your contributions make a
difference every day! I cherish each one of you! Please take care
of yourselves and each other.

A*rlfalns,as Home Let's stay in touch,
Visiting Network ElnW

We Want Your Home Visiting Stories!

Do you have a home visiting success story? Do you
know somebody who deserves to be recognized?
Have you ever seen a story shared on social media
ondlwcn’red to share your own? Send them our
way!

We love to hear from you. We want to share your
good news! Send us your home visiting news,
success stories, and accolades! You might just see
them featured on our social media or in the AHVN
Newsletter!

Email your stories to: mccurdyce@archildrens.org
and be sure to tollow us on Facebook, Instagram,
and Twitter to stay up-to-date with the latest AHVN

newsl!
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The Arkansas Home
Visiting Network would like

to thank every home visitor,

supervisor, coordinator,

speaker, presenter, staft

member, facilitator, and

volunteers who attended
and helped make this
year's Arkansas Home

Visiting Network
Conterence a huge
success!

Ihis was our most

EPIC conterence to

Jatel

information and

our predkou

Please remember to

complete an online

ove
tor next year! CLICK HERE
O TAKE ITI


https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2018AHVNconf
http://www.livebinders.com/play/play?id=2411434
http://www.arhomevisiting.org/about/conference
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Meet Karen Garner:
Home Visitor of the Year

Karen Garner i1s a HIPPY Home-Based Educator and currently
works at DeQueen Mena ESQ. "Since the beginning of 2017, | feel
that | have touched the lives of several families," she said.
"And HIPPY has been my life for the past 14 years! | have truly
enjoyed working with hundreds of families over the years!"

Karen was nominated for this award by Cheryl Green, who stated
that "Karen is a shining example of how to build stronger families
and brighter futures for children and families." Karen began
working with the DeQueen Mena Educational Coop HIPPY program
14 years ago, and since then she has worked with more than 400
families! The impact of her home visiting work has been
significant.

Karen really gets to know her families on a personal level in order
to understand their needs and help them access the services and
resources they need. She has even gone so far as to develop a
county-specific resource gquide that Iincludes information on
doctors, dentists, lawyers, churches, food banks, shelters, laundry
mats, and more! Karen is also in frequent contact with the
teachers of her students, works closely with special education
staff, and collaborates with other preschool and daycare
programs in Howard County for recruitment purposes.

"For me, this is not just a job," Karen said. "It is my LIFE with lots
of wonderful, precious families." Karen is well-known 1In her
community. She is a founding member of the Quachita Spectrum
Outreach and Support Group, which helps families with children
on the autism spectrum. At the Group’s annual “Summer Social,”
Karen educates parents about the importance of reading to their
children. Karen is a member of the Howard County Single Parent
Scholarship Fund. She recruits volunteers for the Funds annual
fundraiser and the program is very near and dear to her as
several of the families she serves have received awards to
continue their education.

Karen knows how tough the holidays can be for the families she serves. She supports them,
as well as her community, in various ways throughout the holidays. For Thanksgiving, she and
her families read the book, “Stone Soup."” She brought the book to life with a food pounding,
during which each family contributes one food item to include Iin a vegetable soup. The
children were involved in the soup making and all of the families were able to share a meal
together. Karen i1s also on the board for the Howard County Angel Tree program. She helps
families apply to be on the Angel Tree and supports two families from the tree each year.
Karen engages her social network to support these families’ Christmas wishes — last year the
families she adopted received more than $1,000 worth of gifts.

Karen's plans for the future are to keep moving upward and onward! "I am blessed to have a
job that allows me to make a difference in families In my community," said Karen. "I will
continue to search for ways to better my HIPPY families."
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Car Seat Safety:
Winter Coats

' T T — Cold weather is officially here,
p which means it's time to brush up
| on winter coat and car seat

“E safety!
*!. .....lll

As you probably already know, car
seat harness straps are vital iIn
keeping our child safe in the car.
In order to ensure that the car seat
Is going to work properly, we have
to make sure the seat is installed
correctly and that the straps are
tightened.

Most winter coats and snowsuits
add approximately 4 inches of
extra bulk that have to have to
compress to fit underneath the car
seat harness straps.

In the event of a car accident, the high impact of the crash will push all of the
air out of a puffy winter coat or snowsuit, rendering the car seat straps too
loose. When the harness straps are not snug on the child, they don't do their
job of helping the child come to a gentle stop Iin the event of a crash. It's even
possible that the straps could become so loose that the child could slip through
the straps and come out of the car seat entirely!

So, what is the solution during cold weather? Dress your infants as If they were
going to be Indoors, and top them off with a warm winter hat. Remove their
coat before placing them in their car seat and use blankets to keep them warm
on the drive, making sure they don't overheat as your car warms up during the
drive.

Remember, if you can pinch the harness straps between two fingers, they are
too loose! You can check to see if your child's coat is too puffy by placing your
child in his or her car seat while he or she Is wearing a coat and then buckling
them Iin. Remove your child's coat and put them back in the car seat. How do
the straps fit now? If you can pinch the webbing between your thumb and
forefinger, then the coat is too bulky to be worn under the harness.

Make sure to educate your families, and stay warm! Safe travels, everyone!



Winter i1s a joyous time for many people, but for some of
us, the cold weather and early sunset makes 1t a little
harder to get out of bed, or even out of the house.

Many people can still go about their daily lives Iin winter
with little to no problem, but approximately 2% of us
suffer from a form of clinical depression called "Seasonal
Affective Disorder" (SAD). The symptoms of SAD include
fatigue, overeating, loss of interest in activities, difficulty
concentrating, sleeping too much or too often, social
withdrawal (feeling like hibernating), and weight gain.

According to the National Institute for Mental Health, SAD
Is not considered a separate disorder from depression. It
Is "a type of depression displaying a recurring seasonal
pattern, and to be diagnosed with SAD, people must meet
full criteria for major depression coinciding with specific
seasons for at least 2 years.”

You are more at risk for SAD If you are female, have a
family history of depression or bipolar disorder, or are a
young adult.

The best way to treat this disorder iI1s by taking an
antidepressant SSRI medication, vitamin D, or by talking
to a therapist. Some people also try light therapy to mimic
the sun's rays, since SAD 1is linked to the diminishing
exposure to sunshine in the fall and winter months.

Remember to care for yourself and for one another during
the busy holiday months! ‘Click here for more informqtion.\

Did You Know?

Season Affective

Disorder is four \
times more common
iIn women than in
men.

207

Of Americans report feeling tired

or sad when there are fewer hours
of daylight in the winter months


https://www.nimh.nih.gov/health/topics/seasonal-affective-disorder/index.shtml

December is Safe Toys & Gifts Month
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Milestones and Shout-Outs|

FBBH

Kids First Following Baby Back Home
Qutreach Section was selected as the

lmmunizeAR 2018 Outstanding Childhood
lmmunization Champion!

According to ImmunizeAR, "The Kids First
Following Baby Back Home Outreach
Section was selected because of their

exceptional dedication to childhood
Immunizations.'

Kids First FBBH was invited to accept their
award and celebrate by attending
ImmunizeAR's year-end meeting in Little
Rock on December 11, 2018, where they

will be honored. _Q -

Congratulations and, way to ch>!
You guys are AWESOME!
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(J] @ArkansasHomeVisitingNetwork

www.arhomevisiting.org

contact Us:
-l 501.364.5046]7

This publication is approximately 50% supported by the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) as a part of an award to the
Arkansas Department of Health totaling $7,784,751.00. The contents are those of the author(s) and do not necessarily represent the official views of, nor act as an endorsement, by HRSA, HHS, or the U.S.
Government."
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